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Westside Economic Alliance represents and serves 150 of our state’s leading
employers, developers and commercial property managers, as well as nine
local communities and ten public service agencies operating on the Westside
of the Portland metropolitan region, in areas primarily served by Portland
General Electric. As such, WEA has been an early intervener in LC 48, and
an outspoken proponent of PGE’s Best Available Retrofit Technology (BART

IIl) proposal to suspend operations of the Boardman coal-fired generating
facility in 2020.

In previous correspondence and oral testimony to the Commission, WEA has
explained how the utility’s proposal offers a reasonable balance between
protecting the natural environment of our state, with the practical needs of the
utility’s customers, and the long term interests of the local communities and
residents who are closer to the Boardman facility.

In response to the Public Utility Commission staff recommendation, WEA now
offers three additional observations:

1) We strongly favor the Commission’s acknowledgement of PGE's 2020 plan
for the Boardman facility as part of their Integrated Resource Plan (IRP), as
recommended by your staff. Respecting the competing interests and
objectives that must be balanced in order to achieve a workable solution
going forward--including economic, environmental, and community needs--
the utility’s 2020 plan has addressed each of these important goals in a
reasoned and prudent manner.

2) We also agree with the OPUC staff recommendation that forcing an earlier
closure of the Boardman generating facility, whether in 2015 or 2016, is
unrealistic and impractical. We remain concerned that earlier closure
would unnecessarily disrupt the utility’s ability to source replacement power
from environmentally responsible sources, in sufficient quantities, assuring
reliable supplies, and at reasonable costs. Such demands are simply
unreasonable, and don’t deserve further consideration by OPUC.
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3) Finally, we support and encourage the Commission to immediately acknowledge
a 2040 “backstop” option, which is the current actionable rule, if Oregon’s
Environmental Quality Commission fails to approve a reasonable 2020 plan
substantially similar to BART Ill. Now, more than ever, customers and
communities served by PGE’s Boardman facility need clarity and certainty from
all state regulatory authorities, regarding the future energy supplies we depend
on to power our businesses and live our lives.

We thank the Commission for the opportunity to offer these comments and views, and
applaud the work of OPUC staff in recommending a reasonable, balanced approach for
continued operation and orderly closure of PGE’s Boardman generating facility.

Sincerely,

Jonathan Schlueter
Executive Director



